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Hello CTAS, friends and family! 

What a month it has been with all of the preparaƟon and hype 
surrounding the High Country Shoot. For those that were not 
able to be there this year, you were missed, but not to worry we 
carried on in true fashion, shooƟng arrows unƟl our fingers cal-
loused and spilling as many embellished hunƟng stories as our 
friends would entertain.  

Every year when I hit that wash boarded road heading north out 
of New Castle, the weight of day to day life is liŌed and I know I 
am on my way back home into the mountains. Despite all fillings 
knocking loose by the Ɵme you are turning onto the last stretch 
into the campsites, I can’t help but smile to see all of the like 
minds lined up, tents set and bows hanging from the trees. Each 
site I pass even in the light of the moon I saw bellies rolling with 
laughter, kids running between the trees picking wildflowers hur-
dling downed logs, and circles of old friends leaned back in the 
comfort of old camp chairs. I know I have spoken of it in the past, 
but this is why I envy the last weekend of June each year. We all 
love to walk the woods and break a few arrows on poorly placed 
shots, but at the end of the day it is the comradery and kinship of 
the gathering that brings me back year aŌer year. This family that we call CTAS is strong and growing. 
Each year we add organically to our membership and spread the word of our tradiƟons. This organic 
growth is representaƟve of how strong an organizaƟon this is. We are built by our members and grow by 
our members. Let’s keep the fever alive and living! 

Now as we head off into the fall months and kick-off this years hunƟng season, I wish each of you luck and 
saƟsfacƟon in your pursuit. With your success and adventures, send in your pictures to share with our com-
munity!  

 

Shoot Straight  - David Hoff, SƟck and Strings Editor 



What another amazing year for the CTAS Annual High Country Shoot! This year no different than 
previous events did not disappoint with great aƩendance and representaƟon from across the west 
and the naƟon.  

This year’s shoot was full of firsts for the club, from liƩle improvements around the common area, 
a food truck (anyone that did not enjoy the authenƟc Mexican cuisine missed out!), to new events 
highlighƟng our community.  

StarƟng out the weekend prior, a few key individuals selflessly came up into the woods for the 
weekend to layout courses, begin the prep work for our common area, and take care of the liƩle 
housekeeping, clearing overgrown paths and downed trees leŌ from the spring and winter 
months. Throughout the week they worked diligently to set-up and prepare for the masses! Thurs-
day morning, they were welcomed with an exuberant amount of volunteers to set courses, trim 
trees, and share some shade come the hot aŌernoon. Thanks to this group, we were ready for a 
wild weekend of sƟck slinging fun, running around the woods with 600 of our closest friends.  

Friday morning was kicked off, catching up with old friends around a steaming cup of coffee or 
breaking in some of the freshly placed foam throughout the woods. Throughout the day, the camp 
spots filled and more filtered in through the Ɵghtly wooded forest roads.  

Saturday’s highlights began bright and early with one of our new events, the TradiƟonal Biathlon. 
A half mile course set up in a local meadow including 5 targets parƟcipants would shoot in be-
tween shortened breaths running from staƟon to staƟon. The compeƟƟon was sƟff, but the en-
couragement and smiles diluted any pain from the parƟcipants as they sprinted in the final 
stretch.  

As the sun rose, some found themselves posiƟoned under the infamous water balloon stand, in 
hopes to cool off their nearby opponent. From children dousing their parents to sisters avenging 
their elder brothers, each match-up heightened the laughter in the crowd. Later that aŌernoon, 
people gathered as the Jug Shoot ensued. This year included upsets early on in the compeƟƟon, in 
the end though the local Mike Hayes won out in a blaze of arrows. 

Saturday aŌernoon concluded with some words from Chairman of the Board, Brad Parkhill, just 
before awarding the winners of the weekends friendly rivalries. In lieu of  the  tradiƟonal Saturday 
night Chili Dinner, the board greeted the crowd with their choice of an Ice Cream Social, conclud-
ing the long days events.  

Sunday morning awoke with a few hearty individuals giving the courses one last trip before a 
wave of volunteers once again took to the woods, pulling targets and returning the woods to as 
they were with the excepƟon of a few extra notches in the bark from a misplaced arrow or two.  

As folks gathered to leave, they not only shook the hands of old friends, but also those of new. The 
high country shoot had come to a close. As with every previous of the last 25 years, we reminisce 
and envy the past few days, bouncing along the dusty washboard road toward the small town of 
New Castle. 364 more days unƟl we meet again for number 27! 

 



Colorado TradiƟonal Archers Society would like to send out a 
hearƞelt thanks to all who aƩended the 26th annual shoot.  Special 
thanks go out to all the volunteers who assisted with the shoot from 
shopping, course lay-out, trailer unloading, seƫng ranges, puƫng 
up/taking down tents, running novelty shoots, working in the 
booths, cleaning up, hauling targets, reloading the trailer, walking 
ranges, shooƟng seminar presentaƟon, showing the Forest Service 
personnel around, helping distribute raffle items, to being our emer-
gency personnel.  Without your assistance the shoot would not be as 
organized and fun. 

Huge thanks go out to all the vendors and persons who donated 
items to the CTAS Raffle and Youth Hunt Raffle.  Your generosity is 
much appreciated. 

Also, a thanks to the people who signed up as a sponsor for the 
Youth Hunt. Your kindhearted donaƟons allow CTAS to conƟnue a 
Youth Hunt tradiƟon that has been part of the organizaƟon for many 
years. 

 

Thank you! 
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CTAS Membership Form:  New_____   Renewal _____ 

     YOUTH (12-17) $15.00 __  INDIVIDUAL  $25.00    __   FAMILY $35.00  ___ 
***Family Membership includes Head of Household/Spouse & Children under 21 year of age 

 
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 
Name:_______________________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________  City______________________ 

State __________  Zip ________  Phone ___________________________ 

Email Address_________________________________________________ 

(By providing your email address you are authorizing us to send you CTAS related emails even if you receive your newsletter by mail instead of email) 

Do you want to receive your newsletter via email?  Yes ___      No ____ 

Additional Family Members:                                                                  

Name:________________________ Age ____               Name:____________________-_ Age ___ 

Name:________________________ Age ____               Name:_____________________ Age ___ 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO CTAS AND SEND WITH APPLICATION TO: 

CTAS, c/o Scott Hargrove, Membership, P.O. Box 596, Crested Butte, CO  81224 

Questions? - Call Scott 970-209-2281 or Kristi 970-209-2670 


